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January 11, 2010
1. Participatory Governance Items

No items were submitted for action or discussion. 
2. Review of board docket


Dr. Hernandez indicated most agenda items are on the Consent Calendar. 


Mr. Hardash will present a review of the governor’s proposed budget, reminding members that what we know to day will most likely change. Mr. Hardash shared his PowerPoint presentation at this time. Dr. Hernandez asked the presidents to be mindful of the budget when preparing the fall schedule, considering we are over cap. He believes community college physical education/athletics will be a target for cuts at the state level. He asked for a calculation of FTES generated by our PE programs. 

Mr. Zarske asked about paying more attention to class limits. Dr. Hernandez indicated that was something that could be evaluated, but the way to save money on small classes is to cancel them. 

Dr. Hernandez believes this and next year will be difficult years, financially, for this district. Mr. Hardash reminded members that although the state cuts revenue, the district’s expenses continue and grow with costs like step and column. He is attending budget meetings in Sacramento as they are scheduled.


Dr. Hernandez mentioned several retirements on the board agenda. In addition, the chancellor job description is listed for approval as well as appointment of members of the community to the screening committee.

3. Budget

Budget issues were covered under Item #2.


4. Reports



Academic Senate/SAC: Mr. Zarske reported the senate’s last meeting was on December 8. Faculty were encouraged to attend board meetings to become familiar. The senate provided input on the job description for chancellor. Dr. Hernandez indicated the recommendations were forwarded to the board in their weekly packets. 



Academic Senate/SCC: Mr. Barembaum indicated the senate’s next meeting is February 3 which is the annual retreat. He thanked Mr. Didion for providing information on the chancellor job description and recruitment process. 



CSEA: Ms. Reiter reported a successful food drive at SAC for the holidays.
The food drive was initiated for employees who have been laid off. Dr. Hernandez commended CSEA for the effort, and indicated his concern for employees who are afraid they may lose their job. Although there may be difficult decisions ahead, Dr. Hernandez indicated there should be no further lay-offs this fiscal year. 



BAPRC: Mr. Hardash reported the full committee meeting this week.



HRC: No report.

5. Other

Mr. Zarske asked the status of the hiring freeze as he has seen internal job announcements. Dr. Hernandez indicated some replacements are necessary considering the impact to some departments. He stated that some managers are good advocates for their departments. If a great need exists, information should be submitted for Cabinet discussion. Although decisions must be made depending on need and budget, Dr. Hernandez believes all positions are needed, including those that have been laid off. 
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�ADVANCE \d 3�Members:	Morrie Barembaum		Present


		John Didion			Present


		Peter Hardash			Present


		Eddie Hernandez, Jr.		Present


		John Zarske			Present


		Erlinda Martinez		Present


		Marti Reiter			Present


		Juan Vazquez			Present


		Laurie Weidner		Present


		











